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Chair Lively and committee members, I strongly urge you to oppose passing HB 

2738. At this time there is no data supporting claims that lead emission is at or above 

any dangerous levels per data from DEQ as well as OHA. Also, Representative 

Nelson stated it during his interview with KATU 2 News that "There's not necessarily 

causation, but a bit of correlation as it relates to Portland International Raceway",  

 

If this bill passes it will very likely result in the closure of PIR after 60+ years of 

operation. Please consider that over 500 individual events take place each year at 

PIR. That 50+ user groups make use of the track, fully fund the operation of the track 

and will all be displaced if the bill, that in fact does not have supporting data, were to 

pass. Thank you for your consideration. 

 


